MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 5th OCTOBER 2011

Before the meeting started John Foster announced the sad and unexpected passing of Bob Underwood, a popular and active club member who enjoyed his yachting.
APOLOGIES

Chris Ransome.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the September meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings. The Secretary thanked John Foster for standing in last month as minute taker.

MATTERS ARISING

The pump house has now been finished. The contractor was asked to put the roof on instead of doing this ourselves but this had been obtained at nil cost from off-cuts found at Carnaby Caravans. There may now however be some difference between the quoted price and what we will actually pay.

John Foster thanked Geoff Figgett for building of the excellent race control until under the podium which will soon be put into action.

The Chairman said that the committee had discussed the matter of scale and yachts sailing together at great length. Ever since the inception of a yachting section, these two disciplines have sailed together without any incident and despite the one recent problem the committee have decided that we will return to the status quo in that scale boats and yachts will share the water on a Tuesday with no half hour rule. Geoff Figgett proposed that we have a club rule in future that any powered boat will give way to sail at all times. This was seconded by Alan Wood and passed unanimously. The committee will ratify this rule and add it to the club rules at their next meeting. It is hoped that this will clarify the situation and prevent any further mishaps.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Ian gave a full report of the month’s finances. There are 178 full members with 37 junior members and 60% living within the East Yorkshire boundary. Income had been £194 from membership fees, catering and donations with £527 expenditure from electricity, catering and site maintenance. The club is still in a very healthy financial position.

EVENTS

NADS on 18th September and the Club Sunday on 25th were both good events and the most recent Club Sunday on October 2nd was very well attended. Geoff Figgett thanked everyone who supported the event at  Beeford Village Hall show in aid of the RNLI, which raised £211. He wished to thank those who exhibited boats and those who helped with the raffle and catering with a special thanks to Philip for washing up. The event in aid of Martin House Hospice at Swanland was also an excellent day and once again thanks to everyone who attended. The Secretary had received a letter of thanks from the organisers saying that the event raised £1000.This month there is just one event, the Northern amp draggers fast electric racing on 16th and NADS have also requested a further race meeting at Bridlington on November 6th to replace the one cancelled earlier in the season and this has been agreed by the committee. The bonfire and supper event is on 5th November and will start at approximately 4pm.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The weed has been cut on Wednesday 5th October without any disruption to sailing. At most there were just 4 wheelbarrow loads of weed taken out.

A suggestion had been put forward for a 24 hour sail next year in aid of the RNLI although at the moment no details have been decided as to exactly what the rules of sailing will be. As soon as these have been agreed they will be broadcast and the event will be included in next year’s programme.

The Chairman asked that people take their dead transmitter/receiver batteries home with them for disposal as much of the rubbish in the bins is incinerated and batteries explode. Also any flammable containers such as butane or similar should be taken home rather than put into our on site bins.

There is no news about the Christmas dinner and quiz as yet because Broadacres is changing hands. The secretary will keep in touch and as soon as news is known will update members.

The Secretary mentioned a new company ‘Battle-crafts’ selling high quality WW2 German and British naval fittings. When their website is open he will include it on the links page of the website.

John Jenkinson had heard that some mobile phones are interfering with Spektrum transmitters and suggested that if you have a new type phone then perhaps it would be safer to switch it off when sailing.

ELECTION OF CAPTAINS

Scale Captain – John Jenkinson (Proposed by Norman Bunford, seconded by Arthur Pickering)

Fast Electric Captain – Steve Booth (Proposed by Ian Phillips, seconded by John Foster)

Power Captain – Robert Daniel (Proposed by Steve Booth, seconded by George Roberts)

Yachting Captain – Tony Friston (Proposed by Brian Hartley, seconded by Steve Booth) 

The Secretary said that it seemed strange that incoming captains would be asked to present a report at the next AGM on a year that they maybe would have not had anything to do with and suggested that this be changed in future so that the outgoing Captain gave his report before standing down at the October meeting. The Captain’s reports would not then feature at the AGM.

 Alf Lee                                                               Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                           (Secretary)

